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In this issue: Report from Lina Zadvydaite, Lithuania, and Christof Hemberger on the ICCRS-seminar “Born to be a leader” in Heiligenbrunn (close to Munich), Germany. The network of young leaders in the Catholic Charismatic Renewal (CCR) in Europe is growing.

This seminar was led by Christof Hemberger. He is working for CCR-Germany, member of the ICCRS-council and member of the European sub-committee of ICCRS. He wrote: We have been 33 people altogether: 6 from Holland, 6 from Czech Republik, 5 from Romania (Transilvania), 5 from Lithuania, 3 from Germany, 3 from Croatia, 2 from Poland, 1 from Slovenia, 1 from Hungary, plus me.

Teachings were about: basics of leadership, balance between servanthood and power, called to be a leader, leadership and vision, responsibilities as a leader (caring for myself, caring for others), caring for the vision, leadership: working with others, not being a single-fighter.

On Saturday night we have had a ministry time / listening to the Lord for words/pictures/impressions for the individuals. 

The weekend was also a blessing in getting to know each other much more, in building contacts between the nations - and also in building friendships among the participants. I guess the network of young leaders in Europe is growing.
BORN TO BE A LEADER
One of the participants, Lina Zadvydaite from Lithuania, reported:

All young leaders from the Catholic Charismatic Renewal (CCR) in Europe were invited by the European ICCRS Subcommittee to the seminar „Born to be a leader“, the 31st of October till the 2nd of November 2008. This seminar about leadership, with a special address to young leaders, was organized by the Network of Young leaders in the Catholic Charismatic Renewal in Europe. About 30 young leaders from 9 European countries (Germany, Netherlands, Lithuania, Czech, Croatia, Slovenia, Poland, Hungary and Romania) gathered together in the house of a German CCR community in beautiful surroundings.
During the weekend Christof Hemberger (from the ICCRS Subcommittee) was talking about the tasks of leaders, problems in leadership, growing in leadership, biblical foundation of leadership, passing on leadership to the next generation, etc. Everyone had a great opportunity once again to stop and to think about basics of Leadership e.g.: “what does ‘calling’ mean in the Kingdom of God” and: “the responsibilities of a leader”. There also were small groups with the possibility to share own experiences, to ask questions and to get assistance from others through sharing about the needs of their own ministry. Young leaders had a time of praying for each other as well as times of praise and worship. 
The program ended on Sunday. All the participants took part in general Holy Mass in a local church. Before the celebration of Eucharist everyone had a possibility to visit the source of Holy Water in a close-by pilgrim-chapel. After taking some pictures the young leaders were invited for a Sunday lunch which finished the gathering time. Everyone was recharged in the Holy Spirit and fulfilled with the experience from the weekend. We had great fun but also deep talks!
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